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PAST PRESIDENT IAN WILLS REPORT NOTE - DUE TO FLOODS / DISASTER, 
THE EASTER PERIOD, ANZAC DAY THIS REPORT HAD BEEN PUT OFF 
 
 
 
 
Hello NRB members, Welcome to 2022,      25 February 2022 
 
 
 
This year is looking to be very productive for the NRB committee. 
 
We’ve already had a couple of projects completed; The most obvious one for anyone that’s been to the 
range in the last week would be the new driveway and drainage that’s been completed. A massive thank 
you goes out to Sonny Roberson for arranging for the machinery to be used and donating his time to 
complete the project. Stage 2 will be to clean out the drains along the side of the road to the rifle shed. A 
special thanks also goes to Brad Conlan bobcat who has very kindly donated the use of his machinery for 
free. What a generous donation on his behalf. 
 
The Purcell Range guttering and down pipe project is almost complete thanks to Mark Moran Plumbing. 
This will make a massive difference to the ground water around all of the buildings and the collectors club 
will be able to get into the club house with dry feet. 
 
The State Lever Action Titles will be held at our range in April/May. Nomination forms are available now. 
Don is looking for volunteers to help out over that weekend if anyone is interested in helping just give him a 
call on 0418881078. NOTICES were posted on social media and an email to branch members 
 
The Feral Deer program held another successful training day last week with an indication of more to come. 
 
The DPI has informed us that they have appointed a case manager for our application, so this is one step 
closer. Thanks to Tony Watkins for staying on their case. 
 
The Range Pass sales are going great and the sale for raffle tickets has been very well supported. Thanks to 
Brad Lancaster for being there to sell the passes and tickets just about every time the range is open. 
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Finally, following a visit from Jai Rowell and Lance Miller last night we have planned for the AGM and the 
adoption of the new LCG constitution and branch constitution. Once the details are finalized, we will notify 
everyone. It will happen just not right now. 
 
 
Thank you everyone for your ongoing support 
 
 
 
Ian Wills SSAA NSW NRB President 
 
Signed For - On Behalf of SSAA NSW NRB President 
 
  
 
 
 
 
Tony Watkins   
Secretary   
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